

Friday 2<sup>nd</sup> February 2018 Newsletter 17 School & Governor contact 01453 757251 01453 758190 (Fax) Facebook @foxmoorprimaryschool Family Lives Helpline 0808 800 2222

School Nurse Contact 0300 421 8959

Early Years & Childcare 0800 542 02 02

 $childrens in formation @\, glouce sters hire. gov. uk$ www.ChildrensInformationService.org.uk

Website Glos. County Council www.gloucestershire.gov.uk

Friends of Foxmoor (FOF) Facebook:

friendsoffoxmoorschool Contact: Natalie Hombrado 01453 757251 (school office)

#### Diary

#### **February**

5<sup>th</sup> – 9<sup>th</sup> Week 2 School lunches

5<sup>th</sup> Archway School Show Year 5

6<sup>th</sup> Dance Festival at Wyvern Theatre

8th Year 6 to Archway

9<sup>th</sup> Valentine disco 12<sup>th</sup> – 16<sup>th</sup> Half Term

# March

1st World Book Day

6<sup>th</sup> Y4 Stemworks Lego Computer Control

April

16th Term 5 starts

16<sup>th</sup> Rebooked swimming lesson for Years 2 & 4

#### **Book Club**

Next week is the last week for Book Club this term therefore we will be holding our usual sale. If you would like to top up your contributions before this please send in your money in a named envelope addressed to Mrs Barnard.

# **Foxmoor Flyer**

#### **Dogs**

Once again can we ask that no dogs are brought onto the school grounds at any time and please keep them well away from the school gates as many children are nervous around unknown dogs? We are keen to avoid any confrontations between dogs and children.

### Parking

Parking is also an issue at the moment. Please do not park on the bridge or zig-zag lines leading into school and no unauthorised vehicle should be coming through the staff car park entrance at any time, this includes before and after school.

## **Netball Festival**

During Wednesday afternoon, ten girls from Year 6 represented Foxmoor School at a Primary Schools Netball Festival organised by staff from Wycliffe Prep. School. Star, Grace, Emma, Tamsin, Keira, Georgia, Deryn, Lilly, Bea V and Roxanne were all fortunate enough to experience the sporting facilities provided in the main sports hall at the senior school and had the opportunity to receive coaching from P.E. specialists. As well as learning new skills, the girls were able to socialise with Year 6 pupils from local schools, some of whom they may meet again when they transfer to their secondary schools in September.

The whole afternoon was a great success and lots of fun for all involved (we even managed to score a few goals!) Ms. Barcham and Mrs Tuck were extremely proud of how the girls played and how they conducted themselves throughout.



### Valentines Disco

The Valentines Disco will take place on Friday of next week. Times are as follows: Reception-Year 2: 5.30-7pm Year 3-Year 6: 7.30-9pm On the night please send £2 with your child in a named envelope and include the contact number for the evening and the name of the person collecting them on the front

#### Museum in the Park

The Museum in the Park have a full programme of half term holiday activities and events planned for families, many of which are free.

The 'Cathedral of Cloth' exhibition looks at the stories of the famous and of the working people linked with the life and times of Ebley Mill and will take place from Saturday 3<sup>rd</sup> February until Sunday 4<sup>th</sup> March. On Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> February a hands-on workshop for children aged 7 upwards explores the art and science of colour and textiles using everyday, kitchen cupboard ingredients. Although this

workshop is free you do need to book in advance as only 8 places are available per workshop. Another free activity which will take place throughout half term is the I Spy trail for children in the walled garden.

Other Museum activities for children are as follows: Sunday 11<sup>th</sup> – 'Weaving Tales' with Fiona Eadie - £3 Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup>-Saturday 17<sup>th</sup> 'Secret Studio' £2 and Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup>-'Valentine's Day Cards' £1.